

## Asbestos Management Plan Annual Notification

May 10, 2019

Dear Boulder Valley Waldorf School Parents, Students, Teachers, and Staff,

Federal and State of Colorado Health Department regulations under the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) require all schools, even if they do not contain any asbestos-containing building materials, to have a management plan and a "Designated Person" to fulfill notification requirements and ensure compliance with the regulations. One of these requirements is to provide access to the school's Asbestos Management Plan and to annually give notice of such availability. The BVWS Asbestos Management Plan is kept in the main office and is available for review during regular school office hours, or by special appointment.

Please be assured that this notice is a routine response to state requirements which are in place to ensure the health of all school personnel and students, and in no way reflects a concern about any currently existing conditions at the school. All our current school buildings have been declared, in written statements by the builders of the modular units, the architect/project manager for the kindergarten building, and the architect for the 2016 Early Childhood Building remodel, to be asbestos free. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me with any questions.

Sincerely,

## Ellen Jordan

LEA AHERA Designated Person, 2019 ejordan@bvwaldorf.org 303.652.0130